ESA COLORADO STATE COUNCIL

SPRING LEADERSHIP AND BOARD MEETING

MARCH 8, & 9  2013

PARKER, COLORADO

FRIDAY EVENING:  President Mary Humphrey welcomed everyone.  Chaplain Kathy Garrison gave a blessing.  We then had a delicious dinner.  After dinner we had two speakers who were introduced by Yvonne Farrell, Tricia Kilzer and her son Preston.  Preston had  Hodgkin’s Lymphoma when he was about 5 1/2 years old.  He is now the 2013 Ambassador for Children’s Hospital.   Tricia, his mother told us his story and how it affected the whole family and changed their lives.  Preston also told us about his journey and  what he remembered about it.  Trisha then showed us a video of Preston's journey through his illness.  Preston also has gone to Round Up River Ranch near Vail, that one of our state chapters in involved in.  It was very interesting and informative.  Preston, although just 10 years old is a very good speaker and very personable.   We then had question, answer time with both Tricia and Preston.
SATURDAY MORNING BOARD MEETING:  9:05 AM

President, Mary Humphrey called the meeting to order

Opening ritual - All

Pledge of Allegiance - All

President Mary welcomed all of the first time Board meeting members.  Bonnie Young Beta Alpha, Laura Wilson Zeta Rho.
She also announced that BJ Clark Executive Director for ESA was asked to come and speak to us.  Unfortunately she was unable to attend because of the weather.   She said she would love to come and speak to us at another time.
Other announcements:


Thank you to chapters and councils who have done the profiles for their chapters and councils.  They have been 
very interesting.  Those who have not yet provided theirs, please send them in to the Golden Lamp and also the 
Scrapbook Chairman. 

She had a bunch of KYGO Radiothon t-shirts that ALSAC gave her, that we were all welcome to take home.

A big thank you to Mary Guida for setting up the tours of the Ronald McDonald house and Children's Hospital.

A big thank you to Yvonne Farrell for inviting our guest speakers for Friday evening.  Tricia and Preston Kilzer.

Chaplain, Kathy Garrison:  Gave our thought of the day.

Corresponding Secretary, Yvonne Farrell gave her report about attendance at this meeting.


44 Registered Members and 2 Guests on Friday night, 42 present

63 Registered Members on Saturday, 44 present

16 Lamplighters


5 Councils 


5 regrets, Kathy Ellingson, Lori Anderson, Wendy Gleason, Alice Robinson, and Billie Jean Farnham

Chaplain, Kathy Garrison:  Reported on her correspondence with members and to thank everyone for giving her the information to send out to others.  

9 Members, have been lost


77 Cards sent


118 e-mails sent

Recording Secretary, Vickie Martinez, made a motion to accept the Fall Board Meeting Minutes as corrected by the Minutes Review Committee and printed on the web site.  Coming from a committee no second is required.  Approved my membership, by voice vote.

Treasurer, Kathy Ellingson, report given by Joyce Fuller, Kathy was unable to attend the meeting.


Balance on hand as of September 20, 2012
$8,363.90


Debits or expenses 



$2,088.44


Credits





$4,281.75


Balance as of March 8, 2013


$10,557.21

There was a note as to the Life Membership for Foundation amount paid.  It will be reimbursed to the State by Convention.

Joyce made a motion to accept the report and Rebekah Martinez Zeta Rho #1774 seconded it.  No discussion.  The motion was Approved by membership, by voice vote.

Lamplighter President, Pat Bernhardt gave the report,

12 Members present at meeting on Friday night

Congrats to President Mary and her board for a good year 


Rocky Mountain Regional Roundup for 2014 will be held at our Easter Seals Camp up in Empire.


Lamplighter retreat was at Allen's Park in October 2012.  They had a good meeting and good time.


President Elect Joan Snyder asked the Lamplighters to be a part of her honor guard and President Mary 
Humphrey asked the Lamplighters to do the flag ceremony at the State Convention.


Sandy Alexander announced that the International Executive Board has approved the bid from Rocky Mountain Regional Council for Convention in 2016.  They are looking for hotel’s here in Colorado for the Convention.  They are having a hard time finding a hotel here in Colorado, because of cost and size, for meeting space.  There will be a vote at the International Council Convention this year, 2013, to vote on where the 2016 Convention will be held.  The vote is between MARC and Rocky Mountain Regional Council.

They will be having the 50/50 raffle this year.

Foundation, Shirley Clayton, report given by her advisor Pat Bernhardt.  Shirley had to leave because of the weather.


2654 Applications turned in on line

154  Scholarships are available

Paid Dues:


1 New Member – Barbara Preston in Salida, CO

19 Members


5 New Chapters


4 Councils


Lamplighters,


Please use the Turn Around Fund.  The Colorado pins are still for sale, and Chi Kappa has donated some jewelry


and President Mary donated a scarf to be raffled, to raise money for our State Council Life Active Membership in the 
Foundation.
Educational Chair, Mary Guida, gave her report


12 Reports  received so far

Bobbi Hawkinson is her advisor and here at the meeting 

Tour to Ronald McDonald house was fantastic, it is run by volunteers and only a few paid staff.  They have rooms for 40 to 45 families, and there is a shuttle which takes them back and forth from the house to Children's Hospital.  Meals are also brought in by volunteers.  The Pinery is a big club that gives support and supplies for all of the kitchen needs as well as other equipment for the house.  Bonnie Young suggested that they have a wish list for the house on the web site.  Also Boy Scouts and other organizations support the house.

Tour of Children's Hospital was wonderful.  It is one of the biggest and best in the world, and is expanding to 500 beds.  The Hospital is funded by large and small organizations.

President, Mary, thanked everyone for bringing items for the Family Tree, which supports families who have been in abusive homes, to get out and start a new life.  They also help out a lot of military families.  Mary had a video about Domestic Violence.  Joan Snyder made up stickers for us and handed them out, saying ESA Helping Women in Crisis.  She also told us to go on our web site and we could be directed to the IC web site and then to the site for the Domestic Violence site.  This is the IC President's, Susan Winters project for this year.  Mary challenged us to donate gift certificates for shoes to IC or to our own neighborhood Dress For Success program.
Philanthropic Chair, Pam McGee, reported she had put forms in our folders


              ESA Helping Women in Crisis which is the IC  Project.



Dream Home goes under the State Project line


Record any "Family Tree" items donated this weekend


Don't forget items donated in Sept. for the USO


Mileage: $ .555 per mile


Please fill out your forms and turn them in, we want to know what you do and all of the things you do.


Sandy Alexander announced that we could start clipping the coupons again and send them with her to IC and 
they would see that they get sent where they need to go, and we will get the face value of the coupons as 
money credit and the hours to clip them.


If you fly somewhere to help a sister you can count the air miles.
Sr. St. Jude Chair, Pat Marty reported on the Give Thanks Walks in November, one in Loveland and one in Denver.  Radiothons in February one in Colorado Springs and one in Loveland very successful.

Jr. St. Jude Chair, Wendy Gleason, could not come to the meeting.  Pat Marty gave a report  on Give Thanks Walk in Loveland raised $92,000.  Clear Radio in Loveland, also had a successful Radiothon which raised around $104,000.  She is looking forward to going to the hospital in April and will have a presentation to present at State Convention.
.

Radiothon Chair Denver, Vickie Martinez, we had a very successful Radiothon in November, which raised $212,050

She has reports for everyone who participated so they can count their money credit and hours.  Vickie said the radio employees worked the phones the last hour of the Radiothon and it was fun to watch them get excited when they took calls.  Thank you to all who participated and helped out.

Easter Seals Chair, Phyllis Minch, report on the Easter Seals Camp's needs

Twin sheets, comforters, pillows


White Towels, wash cloths


Craft supplies - crayons, markers, construction paper


Prom dresses, Tuxes or Suits suit shirts pants  to use of their prom dance they have


Phyllis wanted to apologize to her in-service chapter as she has been busy and not so attentive to them


Phyllis also showed us how to thank the Vets for their service without talking to them.  You put your hand over your heart and then swing it out in front of you and to the side.  They will know what you mean.


Phyllis had some awards to hand out from last year for Easter Seals.

Announcements
Yvonne Farrell announced that the chapters, councils and board members pick up their papers out of their folders.  Dinner plans for those staying on Saturday night, let her know as she will be making reservations at Salt Grass.

Book Club, Pam McGee, they met on Friday night and discussed the book they chose at Fall Board, Hangman’s Daughter.  They are now going to read any book by Author Alexander McCall Smith, and discuss it at State Convention.

Awards, Bonnie Gillmore, dead line is April 1st, mail to Bonnie, Outstanding Woman of the Year, Outstanding Chapter, Chapter Pledge of the Year, Pioneer Woman,  Service awards for 15 years and over, 5th degree Pallas Athena , any DESA's or ELAN's and what they have done and where this last year.
Dream Home, Nancy Cameron, We have new raffle rule changes from the state, they have listened to us and what we need to run our raffle.  Our money will go directly into our account here in Colorado, we can now hire our own call service center, for our 800#.  We presented a check to ALSAC from the last Dream Home for $1,133,718.59.  Our credit for the state is $810,676.00.  There will be a new Dream Home this year, Oakwood Homes has donated $75,000.00 for the land, and the City of Castle Rock has donated $30,000.00 towards the permit fees.  Nancy, Vickie Martinez and Mary Humphrey went to the Bricks and Sticks event at Oakwood Homes Show Room last week, this is where all of the vendors sign up for what they want to donate, as far as materials and labor.  Oakwood Homes wants to have some Family Days at the house so the families of the workers can come and do something at the house to help out.  Furniture Row is giving away a $10,000.00 this year, ALSAC is also trying to get a car for the early bird prize.  Ground Breaking will be April 16, in the morning,  we will be selling 12,000 tickets and go on sale August 21.  The Early Bird deadline will be September 27, and the giveaway will be November 14.  Colorado Springs will be doing a Dream Home in 2014.  The Dream Home is the largest fund raiser for the hospital.  We will need office space for our ticket sales this year if anyone knows anyone who can donate space.  Nancy also announced that Rita Martin and Vickie Martinez will be going to the hospital in April.
President Elect, Joan Snyder, announced the new candidates for 2013 - 2014


Parliamentarian


Betty Ziska

Treasurer


Joanne Klemovich


Recording Secretary

Kathy Ellingson


Vice President


Vickie Martinez






Kathy Garrison


Corresponding Secretary
Marjie Satterfield


President Elect


Rita Martin


President


Joan Snyder

Jr. Past President, Cathy Westlake, announced that her quilt that she used for her backdrop will be hung in the Rotunda of the Colorado, State Capital building.   Cathy also announced she has moved back to Denver her cell is 970-249-1434.
Web Team Chair, Candie Patino, Candie was not able to make the meeting so Bonnie Gillmore gave her report.  She wanted everyone to check out our Colorado website.  Send her all of the hand outs from our folders at the Board meetings, so she can post them on our website and save paper.  Candie wanted to thank everyone for sending her all the information, suggestions and ideas.  IC Headquarters has updated their website.
Publicity Chair, Chloe McClantoc, Please check out our Facebook page for the State, and send her information to post.
Golden Lamp Editor & Coeditor, Pat Frisby and Linda Maes.  Pat and Linda could not make the meeting so President Mary gave a short report.  The Golden Lamp was sent out in hyperlink format to access the Colorado web site, this time so everyone could try this out as it is a much better way to send out so much information at once.
Scrap Book Chair, Danielle Freels, Danielle could not make the meeting, so President Mary gave a short report to send Danielle pictures and information at 6621 S. Kellerman Way  Aurora, CO  80016.

Vice President, Rita Martin, gave her report on state convention bids.

2013

Salida


2014

Fort Morgan


She will need bids for future conventions and the bid forms are in everyone's folders, Chapters and Councils please consider putting in a bid.
President Elect, Joan Snyder,  reported on the IC Convention for 2013, which will be in Norfolk , VA, at the Norfolk Waterside Marriott.  They have many tours planned, lots of workshops and things to do.  Registration is $225.00 and due by May 1st.  Please consider joining your Colorado sisters for lots of fun and meet new ones.  Go to www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org and click on the member center to get all the information.
Jr. Past President, Cathy Westlake,  Reported on Rocky Mountain Regional Council and where we stand about hosting the IC Convention in 2016.  We need rooms for 500 members, meeting space, two large rooms, smaller break out rooms.  Sandy Alexander and Cathy have been working on this and have not been able to come up with a place here in Colorado.    If anyone can help, please contact them.  Price and space is the key.


Cathy also reported that Rocky Mountain Roundup will be August 9, 10, 11, 2013 near Cheyenne WY.  It is a lot of fun and if you never have tried it, you should.

Disaster Fund -  Please give generously.  We all need help at one time or another.  Colorado has had two claims so far this year.  Cathy handed out a fun way to give by filling out this Disaster Fund Tax Statement form with different things and amounts on it.  This form was received from the IC Disaster Fund Chairman.  Cathy will be at 1261 S. Crystal Way  Aurora, CO  80012 for a while until she finds her own place.
Announcements,


Pat Riley wanted to thank everyone for their support, cards, prayers, and calls, she said it is very important to her to have her sisters.


Paula Lieberman announced Theta Eta is having a spaghetti dinner on March 12, in Morrison.  Paula also wanted to thank everyone for their support, cards, love, and prayers for the passing of her daughter.  They will be having a scholarship for the deaf and hearing impaired, that will be presented on March 26, which will mark Lori's heaven day,

Kappa Iota would like to take all of the KYGO T-Shirts that are left and give them to the Jeffco Action Center, as they can sew them up and use them for bags for groceries for the homeless.

Chaplain Kathy Garrison, gave our invocation here in the meeting room, then we will all go to the 4th floor for lunch.

President,  Mary. handed out the Pace Palette booklet which is to see what color we each are, which tells what kind of personal traits we have.  This shows how we are all different and why we can all work together, because we can all contribute different ways to do things.  A fun exercise.
Parliamentarian, Lori Anderson, Lori was unable to make it to the meeting, so her advisor Gertie Chapin gave her report.

BY-LAW and STANDING RULE Changes 2012-2013

Colorado State Council
By-laws proposed to change:
ARTICLE XII
 Section 6, Other Voting


Presently Reads:


Section 6: Other Voting:


A. Voting on other items of business may be made by voice vote, show of hands or standing to be counted. 

Proposed to Read:
Section 6: Other Voting:

A.  The quorum for voting on items of business, other than elections and Standing Rules changes, shall be a majority of members present.  The vote may be made by voice vote, show of hands or standing to be counted.
Reason for Change:  Nowhere in the by-laws is a quorum for items other than elections and standing rules changes established.  Usually a majority by voice vote is accepted for passing a motion but if it should be challenged, there is no authority other than Robert’s Rules.  This would eliminate any confusion.
Add ARTICLE XIV 
INTERNATIONAL COUNCIL


Proposed to Read:

Section 1.
The Colorado State Council will endorse/recommend any member who aspires to an International Council (IC) office and/or appointed office.

Section 2.
The President shall prepare a letter of endorsement as needed for any candidate and submit it to the International Nominating Committee in accordance with the IC requirements. 
Reason for Change:

1) These articles state the policy of the State Council.  They follow the aims of our Pledge Ceremony “…to search out and develop the best capacities of each member, to seek out and use every opportunity of association, to develop an ability of expression, to encourage leadership and to stimulate personal growth in every member.”

2) This addition will require relettering of the By-Law Articles.
Standing Rule Changes

Standing Rule 7H2:

Presently reads: In the event the delegate to the International Convention elects to drive rather than fly, the delegate shall be reimbursed the actual cost of gas divided by the number of occupants in the vehicle.
Proposed to read: In the event the delegate to the International Convention elects to drive rather than fly, the delegate shall be reimbursed the actual cost of gas divided by the number of occupants in the vehicle “and two nights lodging.”
Reason for change: Include reimbursement for delegates lodging to/from International when they elect to drive.
Standing Rule 7H2:  Gertie Chapin Beta Epsilon #357 proposed we adopt this change.  Coming from a committee, no second is needed.  No discussion.  Approved by membership, by voice vote.
Standing Rule 15 and 16:

Presently Reads:

15. The following procedure shall apply to all members who are candidates for International Council elective office.

 A. The Colorado State Council will endorse not more than two (2) candidates per year for International Council elective office.

 B. Suspended May 19, 2012, until Fall Board 2012:  The International candidate(s) seeking the position(s) have the privilege of requesting Colorado Council endorsement.  The candidate will personally announce their intentions at the Fall Leadership.  The Colorado State President will present the candidate(s) or written request(s) to the Colorado Executive Board and Fall Leadership attendance.  A majority vote of the members present shall determine the decision.  The Colorado State President and Executive Council will prepare a letter of endorsement as needed for the candidate, and send it to the International Board before the deadline.

 C. The Colorado State Council shall pay for a campaign ad in the IC program.  Not to exceed $50.

 D. The State Council shall support one (1) member with a monetary donation to help campaign for the International Council office.  The amount shall not exceed $150.00 (One Hundred Fifty Dollars), or amount determined by the Executive Board will be divided equally.

16. The State Council shall support a member serving on the International Council with a monetary donation.  The amount shall not exceed $150.00 (One Hundred Fifty Dollars), but will be determined by the Executive Board, provided there are sufficient funds in the State Council Treasury.

Proposed to Read: 

15e. The State Council shall assist with financial donations, to be determined each year by the Executive Board 
and provided there are sufficient funds available in the State Council Treasury, as follows:


A.  Candidates for International Council Office receive not more than $150.00 to help campaign for 


office.  In the case of two (2) candidates, the amount will be divided equally.



B.  Members serving on the International Council receive a monetary donation not to exceed $150.00 to 


be divided equally among those serving.


16.  The Colorado State Council shall pay for an ad in the IC Convention Program not to exceed $50.  The 
President shall appoint a member to submit the ad to the IC Convention Committee

Reason for Change:


1)    Endorsement paragraphs for International Council were realigned to the Bylaws.

      
 
2)   Proposal more clearly defines how financial assistance is presently handled. 
· Gertie Chapin Beta Epsilon #357 proposed we adopt this change

· There was discussion to amend this motion as to the $50.00 for the ad in the IC Program, to include if sufficient funds are available.  

· This motion was made by Vickie Martinez Zeta Rho #1774, seconded by Betty Ziska Chi Kappa #5129.  Motion 
approved to be amended by show of hands by membership.  

· There was discussion as to the statement of two candidates, should read multiple and be divided equally.


· Nancy Cameron, Kappa Iota #5442 made a motion to change two candidates to multiple candidates, Phyllis Vrbas Chi  Kappa #5129 seconded.  Motion approved to be amended by show of hands by membership

Standing Rule 15 and 16 Amended to read


15.  The State Council shall assist with financial donations, to be determined each year by the Executive Board and provided there are sufficient funds available in the State Council Treasury, as follows: 

A. Candidates for International Council Office receive not more than $150.00 to help campaign for office.  In the case of multiple candidates, the amount will be divided equally.



B .Members serving on the International Council receive a monetary donation not to exceed $150.00 to 
be divided equally among those serving.

               16.  The Colorado State Council shall pay for an ad in the IC Convention Program not to exceed $50, if funds 
are available.  The President shall appoint a member to submit the ad to the IC Convention Committee.

  Standing Rule 15 and 16:   Approved as amended by membership, by voice vote.
New Proposal

Standing Rule 4:
Presently reads:  The State Council shall sponsor a newspaper, The Golden Lamp, with six (6) issues per year. June, September, November, January, February, and April with the deadline being the first of each month and publication being on the fifteenth of each month.
Proposed to read:  The State Council shall sponsor a newsletter, The Golden Lamp, publishing six (6) issues per year in the months of August, October, December, February, April, and June.  The deadline will be the first of each month and published on or before the fifteenth of each month.

Reason for change:  To meet the communication needs of the President and timely distribution of information 
for the members.  The first issue for the new President’s year would be published in August and bimonthly 
thereafter with the last issue published in June. 

Gertie Chapin Beta Epsilon #357 proposed we adopt this change, it was seconded by Paula Liebermen Theta Eta 
#2830

Standing Rule 4:  Approved by membership, by voice vote.
IC Leadership Report:  President Elect Joan Snyder, and Vice President Rita Martin,


The new theme for Membership for this spring and summer,  will be “Friends are life’s desserts”  ESA makes life sweeter.  Rita had cupcakes for us to decorate and then we were to give them to the person on our left and tell that person why we decorated it the way we did.  Great Activity!  This was to show us how everyone is different and has different ideas.


Phyllis Minch was asked to speak about her time in the military and also about her Honor Flight with the Veterans.   She also handed out pocket flags to all who had someone serving in the military now.

There will be St. Jude Coordinator training in Memphis in April.  They will have CD’s for them to bring back and show the dedication of the new ESA area at St. Jude Children’s Hospital.


ESA Foundation reported there were 8600 scholarship applications received this year and these are being done totally on line.

They also did a lot of brainstorming and round table discussions.  This was very good to talk to other State members and get new ideas.  This was very good to talk about using our resources like Facebook and the internet.


This coming year Vicky Jones theme will be Endless Possibilities.  Vicky will continue the Magic Mondays; it has been a success with Susan Winters.  Vicky’s national project will be the focus on adult and children literacy.


Susan Winters talked about the domestic violence that happened in her family when she was a little girl. We need to continue this awareness.


They had a techno workshop about the smart phones which was very helpful.  Talk about doing your own u-Tube video to post on line.


This year the IC Council will be purchasing new flags for all of the states that will be small, but will still be posted during the opening ceremonies.  The states will pay a onetime charge of $10.00 and will they will stay with the IC Council for future use.

IC Recording Secretary, Sandy Alexander, Thank you to everyone for running for our state offices, and we should keep in mind to run for IC appointed offices.  Dora Dill will be our IC Rep for Convention this year.  BJ Clark gave figures for membership and they were not good.  Our most growth was in the collegiate chapters but we tend to lose them when they graduate.  Please report all of your Philanthropic hours and money.  President Mary announced that Sandy will be running for IC Treasurer this coming year.  Sandy wanted to thank Colorado for our support.
Old Business:  Alpha Phi is raffling a quilt and a cradle with baby doll, proceeds will go to St. Jude.

New Business:  None

Announcements:  Anita Miller and Barb Preston got home to Salida safe.  Prayers for everyone to get home safe during this snow storm.  Dinner will be at Salt Grass at 5:30pm for those who are staying another night.

Chaplain Kathy Garrison, Closing thought for the Day,

Closing Ritual, by all

Meeting adjourned at 2:07 pm. 

Respectfully submitted by

Recording Secretary, Vickie Martinez
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